
DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING COMMAND SOUTHEAST 

JACKSONVILLE, FL  32212-0030 
 

 
                                                                                                                                                                           IN REPLY REFER TO: 

                                                                                                                       11011 
                                                                                                                       AM1SA/RM 
                                                                                                                       March 15, 2017  
 
Mr. Jim Scholl 
Key West City Manager 
P. O. Box 1409 
Key West, FL  33040 
 
SUBJECT:  APPROVAL TO SPEND UP TO $213,000.00 OF IN-KIND FUNDS TO 
         PROVIDE NEW SEAGUARD FENDERS AND REFURBISHMENT OF  

        EXISTING AT THE MOLE PIER, TRUMAN HARBOR, TRUMAN ANNEX, 
        NAS KEY WEST, FL 

 
Enclosure:  (1) NAS Key West Letter Ser PR712/093 dated 28 February 2017 

 
Dear Mr. Scholl, 
 
    Enclosure (1) requests the approval for the use of in-kind funds to provide new Seaguard 
fenders and refurbishment of existing fenders utilized by Port Operations and other users of the 
Mole Pier, Truman Annex, NAS Key West, FL. 
 
     Costs associated with this purchase and refurbishment effort shall not exceed the total 
estimated cost of $213,000.00 without prior written approval.  Any request to exceed this 
authorized amount shall be requested of this office in advance of incurring such additional costs.  
Receipt of pertinent invoices and payment information related to this authorization must be 
received by this officet in order to properly credit this amount towards the annual rental 
requirement. 
 

My point of contact for this action is Robin McCarthy, NAVFAC Southeast Realty Specialist, 
who can be reached at (904)542-1514 or via email: robin.mccarthy@navy.mil. 

 
 

 
Timothy H. McQuillen          
Real Estate Contracting Officer 

 
Copy to: 
Commanding Officer, Naval Air Station Key West  
Public Works Officer, Naval Air Station Key West  
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